

818 Connecticut Ave, NW Suite 800 Washington, DC 20006 T 202.628.4444 F 202.628.4445

## THE EISENHOWER INSTITUTE

157 N. Washington Street Gettysburg, PA 17325 T 717.337.6685 F 717.337.8459

Secretary James A. Baker, III One Shell Plaza 910 Louisiana Street Houston, Texas 77002

September 14, 2016

Dear Secretary Baker,

Thank you for your letter and for presenting to us a proposed theme for the Eisenhower Memorial that is both deeply meaningful and monumental. I have discussed your concept with my siblings. While some of us may have had other preferences in the past, all of us support your proposal. We recognize that your recommendation offers a compromise, one which all Americans who loved the general and the president can support. Furthermore, it will pay special tribute to the World War II and Cold War veterans who, under Eisenhower's leadership, fought and won the peace. We are also pleased that the idea of the young Kansas boy is appropriately featured on the memorial site.

Our thanks to you again and I look forward to hearing from you.

Seventiones

With best regards,

Susan Eisenhower